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Stakeholder update 
Monthly update to stakeholders, 

provided by the Rushcliffe Neighbourhood Policing Team 

 

Afternoon Everyone, I hope you are all ok and enjoying the slightly warmer weather…. 

Its great to see the Neighbourhood Team at your meetings and on patrol. We are making a genuine 
effort to be on your local areas with updates on social media so you can follow where we have been.  
The feedback I’ve had has been lovely to hear but please keep in touch and if there are any things you 
would like to see from your local policing team in the future let us know. 

In my last Stakeholder Report I updated you on some changes to the Neighbourhood Policing Team and I 
just want to make sure that you know who the leadership team is. 

 Neighbourhood Inspector Rob Lawton rob.lawton@notts.police.uk 
 Sergeant Brett Price is the Neighbourhood Policing Sergeant for Rushcliffe South based at 

Cotgrave brett.price@notts.police.uk 
 Sergeant Sarah Merrall is the Neighbourhood Policing Sergeant for Rushcliffe North based at 

West Bridgford sarah.merrall@notts.police.uk 
 Sergeant James Ross is the Operation Reacher Sergeant for all of Rushcliffe 

Our priorities have been renewed this month with continued commitment to rural crime and the central 
area of West Bridgford. That’s not to say we don’t look at all issues on each area every day, we do. Every 
day I review what’s been happening so that I can identify any patterns or trends and react to them 
quickly. We did this recently in Ruddington after an increase in auto crime with extra overnight patrols 
reducing the offending. Following an increase in reports, the Off Road Motorbike Team deployed to 
Rushcliffe with further patrols planned. Hopefully you have seen the recent post on social media 
showing a seized off road motorbike. Could you please reenforce caution about buying these motorbikes 
and electric scooters as well as the need for them to comply with Road Traffic Legislation if ridden or 
used on roads. They fall under the same Road Traffic law for license/insurance and drink and drug 
driving.  

I am grateful for the support of Councillor Rob Inglis for his commitment to speeding, which the Reacher 
Team continue to do.   

The increase of auto crime in Ruddington is now decreasing but could I ask that you encourage vehicle 
and home security. These offences will often be opportunistic and will target vehicles that are insecure 
or where there are personal belongings on show, a theme when I review crime data.  

https://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk/neighbourhoods 

As always I am grateful for any feedback and look forward to speaking with you over the coming weeks. 

 

Take care 

Rob 

Neighbourhood Policing Inspector’s update – April 2022 

 

Keep up-to-date with 
your local policing 
team: 

 Neighbourhoods | 
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